Kalman Weiss 5 Premishlan Way # 301 Monroe, New York 10950 Tel.: (845) 662-2370

Tel.: (845) 662-2370 Tel.: (845) 782-6756

June 27, 2011

Re: Letter of Eli Yeger Dated June 23

Dear Mr. Steven Cohn Esq.

I have been informed by the following two schools that they do have day camp for Moishe's age group in Williamsburg which is being used by the entire community for the summer months' period. Yeshiva Tolodos Hillel D'Karsna 718-802-9567 and Yeshiva Kehilath Yaakov D'Popa 718-486-7934.

In addition about fifty percent population of Williamsburg do stay at home for the summer months, so Moishe will be surrounded with much more friends and family in Williamsburg than in Canada where he has none.

I certainly have no objection for the children to spend the summer months in the Catskills of New York like others, as long I have the visitation agreed upon, every Wednesday and every second weekend.

It is very uncommon for Williamsburg residents who don't send their children to overnight camp to use Canada as an alternative.

I strongly believe that it is in the best interest of the children to be close to both of their parent's mother and father, by leaving to Canada they definitely distant from their father, this is a continuation of Ms. Weiss' long term effort to alienate the children from me.

Thank you very much for your understanding.

Respectfully yours,

Kalman Weiss